	المتحانات والاختبارات إدارة الامتحانات والاختبارات قس_م الامتحانات المـامّـة			
هادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة لعام ٢٠٢٥	امتحان ش			
() () () () () () () () () () () () () (
و الثانوي المهني الشامل رقم المبحث: 116 مدة الامتحان: ••: ٢	المبحث : اللغة الإنجليزية/مسار التعليم			
رقم النموذج: (١) اليوم والتاريخ: الإثنين ٢٠٢٥/٦/٢٣ رقم الجلوس:	الفــرع: الفروع المهنية اسم الطالب:			
لآتية جميعها وعددها (٤)؛ بحيث تكون إجابتك عن السؤال الأول على نموذج الإجابة				
يت عن باقي الأسئلة على دفتر الإجابة، علمًا أنّ عدد صفحات الامتحان (٤). بتك عن باقي الأسئلة على دفتر الإجابة، علمًا أنّ عدد صفحات الامتحان (٤).				
Question One:	(ورب، التاري التسويي)، وتسوي إيب			
اختر رمز الإجابة الصحيحة في كل فقرة ممّا يأتي، ثمّ ظلّل بشكل غامق الدائرة التي تشير إلى رمز الإجابة في نموذج الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي) فهو النموذج المعتمد (فقط) لاحتساب علامتك في هذا السؤال، علمًا بأن عدد فقراته (٣٠)، وانتبه عند تظليل إجابتك أن رمز الإجابة (A) على ورقة الأسئلة يقابله (أ) على ورقة القارئ الضوئي، و(B) يقابله (ب)، و(C) يقابله (ج)، و(D) يقابله (د).				
For items (1- 30), read each one carefully then choose from A, B, C, or D the correct answer. Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.				
1. Nowadays, it is possible to saltwater to produce water for human consumption or irrigation.				
A) desalinate B) desalination C) desalinated	D) desalinating			
2. Muna began her own business with an she got from he A) ambitiousB) inheritanceC) regional	er grandfather. D) reference			
3. If a city recycles everything and doesn't throw anything away, itA) wind farmsB) renewable energyC) zero -waste	is D) car-free zone			
4. When you A) shake handsthat hurts someone, it's important to apolog B) join a companyC) earn respect	ise. D) make a mistake			
5. The expression "" means people who are identified as possible customers.A) age groupB) target marketC) package holidayD) sales pitch				
6. The company hopes to attract both foreign and investor A) domesticB) domesticateC) domesticity	rs. D) domestically			
7. When businessmen discuss important issues and try to do a deal, A) interpretB) keenC) negotiate	, they D) conflict			
8. After a long, we managed to solve the problem.A) agreementB) meetingC) satisfaction	D) secure			
9. Majed is extremely about his work, but he is not very competent.A) referenceB) enthusiasticC) rewardingD) founder				
	SEE PAGE TWO			

PAGE TWO10. The ability to stay calm under pressure is an essential for a good manager.A) attributeB) polymathC) effectD) export				
11 to the invention of the oud was Al-Kindi.A) The person who contributedB) The thing which contributedC) It is the person who contributedD) It is Al-Kindi who contributed				
 12. Rashed hid the iPad <u>under the mattress</u>. The sentence which emphasises the underlined words is A) The person who hid the iPad under the mattress was Rashed. B) The thing that Rashed hid under the mattress was the iPad. C) The place where Rashed hid the iPad was under the mattress. D) It was the iPad that Rashed hid under the mattress. 				
13. Yesterday, we visited the city museumA) whereB) when	C) which	efore. D) who		
14. The day I have to call to schedule asA) whereB) when	n appointment is Sunda C) which	ay. D) who		
15. People love exploring historical Ro Bashir very rewarding.A) where B) when	man ruins will certain C) which	ly find a visit to Qasr D) who		
 16. Yousef invited Amjad to the party last week. The sentence which emphasises the underlined words is A) It was Yousef who invited Amjad to the party last week. B) It was Amjad who invited Yousef to the party last week. C) It was last week that Yousef invited Amjad to the party. D) It was the party that Yousef invited Amjad to last week. 				
17. You can't go out to play football yoA) even ifB) unless	u finish your homewor C) provided that	k. D) if		
18. I to London if I don't get a cheap fliA) hadn't travelled B) didn't travel)) wouldn't travel		
19. Hatem the car himself if he had had the tools.A) repairsB) would have repairedC) would repairD) will repair				
20. When it rains, the grass wet.A) gotB) had got	C) get	D) gets		
21. I late if I hadn't overslept.A) will beB) wouldn't have been	C) would be	D) am		
22 water reaches 100 degrees, it boils. A) If B) Unless متعة التعليم الهادف	C) Even if	D) As long as EE PAGE THREE		

 PAGE THREE 23. Rania regrets being angry at breakfast time. The sentence which has a similar meaning to the one above is A) If only Rania hasn't been angry at breakfast time. B) If only Rania has been angry at breakfast time. C) If only Rania had been angry at breakfast time. D) If only Rania hadn't been angry at breakfast time. 				
24. I have a stomachac A) hadn't eaten	he. I wish I B) had eaten	J	D) haven't eaten	
 25. If only Rami hadn't forgotten to water the plants. The above sentence means that A) Rami didn't forget to water the plants. C) Rami watered the plants. B) Rami forgot to water the plants. D) Rami remembered to water the plants. 				
26. I am very hungry! A) has	wish I son B) had had	nething to eat before the C) didn't have		
27. My cousins don't l A) weren't		they so far av C) had	vay. D) haven't	
28. You must not take (A) phyzician		consulting a C) physician	D) physition	
29. I didn't bring a coat, and now I'm cold If only I a coat.A) , / broughtB) . / had broughtC) , / bringD) ! / has brought				
30. If you get an interview for a job you will need to show that you have good listening skillsA) , / ?B) . / .B) . / .C) , /.D) ! /.				
عزيزى الطالب: أجب عن الأسئلة (الثاني والثالث والرابع) على دفتر إجابتك فهو المعتمد فقط لاحتساب علامتك في هذه الأسئلة.				

Question Two: (30 points)

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

Masdar City will run entirely on renewable energy sources. It is built on an advanced energy grid which monitors exactly how much electricity is being used by every outlet in the complex. In order to reduce its carbon footprint, Masdar City will be a car-free zone, designed to be pedestrian and cycle-friendly.

Energy will be provided by solar power and wind farms, and there are also plans to build the world's largest hydrogen plant. Biological waste will be used as an energy source too, and industrial waste will be recycled.

The current residents of Masdar City are all students at the Masdar Institute of Science and Technology, a university whose students are fully committed to finding solutions to the world's energy problems.

While the project has the support of many global, environmental and conservation organisations, there is some criticism of it. It is felt that, instead of building an artificial sustainable city, sustainability should be made a priority of existing cities.

ດາລາລ

بتعق التعليم الهادف

1. There are many sources of energy that Masdar City will use. Write down three of them.

2. What is the main criticism of Masdar City?

(6 points) (5 points)

SEE PAGE FOUR..

PAGE FOUR

3. What is the goal of the students at the Masdar Institute of Science and Technology?

- (5 points) 4. Write down the sentence which indicates that cars will not be used in Masdar City, instead (5 points) people will move around in other ways. (4 points)
- 5. What does the underlined word 'It' refer to?
- 6. Find the word in the text that means "a system of wires through which electricity is connected to different power stations across a region." (5 points)

Ouestion Three: (30 points)

Read the following text carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the text.

Interviewer: Did vou make any mistakes on that visit?

Mr Ghanem: 'Yes! Chinese business people will always ask about a company's successes in the past. However, because I worked for a new company, I could not talk about its track record. We did not do any business deals on that first trip.'

Interviewer: What advice can you give to people wanting to do business in China? Mr Ghanem: 'Before I visit a company, I send recommendations from previous clients. I also send my business card with my job position and qualifications translated into Chinese.' Interviewer: Can you tell us about your last meeting in China?

Mr Ghanem: 'Of course! I arrived on time. You must not arrive late, as this shows disrespect. Then, when I met the company director, I shook hands with him gently. I began the meeting by making small talk about my interesting experiences in China. During the meeting, I made sure that my voice and body language were calm and controlled. I never told a joke, as this may not be translated correctly or could cause offence.'

- 1. Two reasons prevented Mr Ghanem from telling jokes during his last meeting in China. (6 points) Write them down.
- 2. Two things are done by Mr Ghanem before visiting a company in China. Write them (6 points) down. (5 points)
- 3. Why didn't Mr Ghanem do any business deals on his first trip to China?
- 4. Why mustn't a businessperson arrive late to a meeting in China?
- 5. What does the underlined word 'him' refer to?
- 6. What did Mr Ghanem talk about at the beginning of the meeting?

Question Four: (20 points)

Free Writing

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 80 words on ONE of the following:

- 1. Some people with good education and experience in their field decide to move abroad to work. Write an article discussing the advantages and disadvantages of working abroad.
- 2. First impressions are important. Some people think that doing well in interviews is the key to securing a good job. Discuss your point of view; giving examples and reasons to support it.

THE END





(5 points)

(4 points)

(4 points)